SM Sailing

Monthly Meeting Minutes

October 18, 2010

Meeting called to order at 19:03 by Nick Peirson

Present on call:  Nick Peirson, Cotuit Mosquito YC, Doug Calnan, Scituate Harbor YC, 
Peter Johns, Wianno YC, Andy Herlihy, Chuck Leonard, Phyllis Partridge, Rick Schulz, Falmouth YC, Tom Tillius, Quisset YC, Barbara Lunn,West Bay YC, Wes Durant, Wild Harbor YC, Emily Taylor, Nantucket CS, Chris Lash, Duxbury Bay Maritime School, Mike Shannon, Vineyard Haven YC, Ned Joyce, Plymouth YC, Peter McAvoy, Stone Horse YC.
Nick Pierson welcomed everyone and indicated that he was anticipating it would be a quick call.
Regatta Scheduling:

Beverly Jr. Regatta is moving back up to its regularly scheduled August slot in 2011.  Nick mentioned Cummings Cup in June and Gill/Saltonstall in mid-July.  It was suggested that hosting the Gill girls only 420 skills clinic the day after the Edgartown Regatta is ambitious because it is very tight scheduling.  General conversation was then pursued about moving events around on the summer schedule.  Some questions surrounded Edgartown’s ability to move or even its inclination to move.  Chuck Leonard commented that he hoped DBMS could be a Grand Prix.  He provided conference attendees with several reasons why DBMS is on the schedule as it is.  The main reason is the tide chart.  The general feeling was DBMS can’t move so general discussion was pursued on whether or not to experiment with two conducting two Grand Prix events with overlapping dates on the summer schedule.
Doug Calnan asked what the status was with Beverly’s application to host the NE Optis.  Phyllis Partridge did not have an update available.  Some national/regional 420 regattas have been posted on the SMSA calendar.  Peter McAvoy stated that the Stone Horse regatta will be on Monday, July 18th.  Rick Schulz asked when would the review be taking place on the 2011 Grand Prix venue.

By-Laws:
Nick asked if there were any questions now that the proposed by-law revisions have been posted for 9 months. Peter Johns said that all he did with by-laws was cut and paste to give us flexibility to operate as we are already currently operating.  For the last 5 years we’ve operated with 5 officers rather than a full board.  Most of how SMSA has operated has been based upon a vote of the members rather than a vote of the board.  No real changes.  There will still be a President, two (2) Vice Presidents, a Secretary and a Treasurer.   The only real change will be the right to vote for an Executive Director as well as the right to vote via email.  Nick’s goal is to bring it to a vote at the annual meeting in Duxbury at DBMS on November 8 @ 6 pm.  Nick hopes we will have a big turnout at annual meeting just like we did last year in order to have fair discussion and quorum to take a vote.
Wes Durant had one other item that he sent email to Rob on.  The email highlighted the winner of the Mallory.  Email was sent and received by some but he hopes the accomplishment can also be posted on the webpage.
Member Club survey:

Pete McAvoy expressed his desire to conduct another survey similar to 2007 in the hopes that member clubs can better ascertain what the realistic going salaries and hourly rates are for their programs and staff.  There was general agreement that it would timely to conduct this type of survey again.  Member clubs will only be privy to the results if they elect to participate in the survey.  Peter is going to use Survey Monkey and get it out to Nick, hopefully, by the end of next week.   

Wes asked if any clubs do CORI checks since it’s the law.  Subject of discussion then centered on a club’s ability to do CORI on anyone under 18.  
Nick thanked everyone for taking the time to participate in the conference call.
Meeting adjourned 19:45 hours.
Respectfully submitted,

Douglas J. Calnan

Secretary

